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PURPOSE:  

City Council is requested to authorize a contract with Interactive Resource Center (IRC) for 

FY24-25 Drop-in Center operations. This program allocation was selected through a competitive 

Request for Proposals (RFP) process to address housing and service needs of residents 

experiencing homelessness in our community. The proposed funding recommendation is 

consistent with the goals identified in the City’s 2020-2024 HUD Consolidated Plan and the FY 

2024-2025 Annual Action Plan. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Housing and Neighborhood Development issued an RFP on April 1, 2024 for FY 2024-2025 

program funding for homelessness prevention and rapid re-housing activities. IRC submitted an 

application for continued 24/7 drop-in center services for individuals experiencing homelessness, 

which began in February 2024. This application was reviewed and evaluated by the Proposal 

Review Committee and scored based on the approved scoring criteria, and recommended for 

funding. The Safe Parking Program funding recommendation for FY24-25 has been reallocated 

to increase funding for the 24/7 Drop-in Center. IRC ceased Safe Parking operations on July 31, 

2024.  

 

IRC is a tax-except organization. 
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BUDGET IMPACT:  

Nussbaum Housing Partnership (NHP) funds in the amount of $463,000 will be used to fund the 

recommended contract. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

 211-21-2122001 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council authorize the City Manager to execute contract documents 

for services. 


